
Monterey S Stormwater Quality - Resident Notice 01.docx Last printed 10/3/2018 10:09:00 AM 

Village of Villa Park 

20 South Ardmore Avenue, Villa Park, Illinois 60181-2696 
  

 

DEPARTMENT OF PUBLIC WORKS Phone (630) 834-8505 

VYDAS JUSKELIS, P.E. • Public Works Director Fax (630) 834-8509 

October 3, 2018 

RE: South Monterey Stormwater Quality Project 

 

Dear Resident: 

Construction of the South Monterey Stormwater Quality Project is tentatively 

expected to begin the week of October 8th, 2018. 

This project consists of the installation of 12 bio-retention systems within the 

existing drainage ditch on South Monterey Avenue between Washington Boulevard and 

Madison Street. 

The project will take three to four weeks to complete.  South Monterey will be 

open for vehicular traffic during construction activities. In order to facilitate construction 

operations, signs prohibiting street parking at certain locations may be posted on 

Monterey Avenue. There may be a need for temporary road closures throughout the 

project as equipment or materials move in and out of the site.  Access to properties’ 

driveways may also be restricted for short periods of time while work is taking place in 

front of those particular properties.  Residents will have access to their driveways 

overnight throughout the project. Rest assured, we will work with residents to keep them 

informed of any planned work efforts which may cause additional inconvenience. 

The general contractor for this project is McGinty Bros., Inc. of Long Grove, 

Illinois. All questions and comments regarding this project should be directed to the 

Village of Villa Park Engineering Division at (630) 834-8505. We will make every 

attempt to keep you informed of construction progress and activities, and thank you in 

advance for your patience throughout the course of this project. If you have any questions 

or would like additional information, please do not hesitate to contact us. 

 


